Saint Mary's Catholic Primary School



South Street Isleworth Middlesex TW7 7EE Tel: 020 8560 7166 Fax: 020 8232 8820

office@smi.hounslow.sch.uk www.smi.hounslow.sch.uk

5th June 2020

RE: Update for Key Worker Parents

Dear Key Worker Parents

I am writing to update you on the school's plans for Key Worker children as we begin to open the school to more children – Y1 and Y6 from Monday 8th and Nursery and Reception from Monday 15th.

Key Worker Child Care Club children are now in two groups:

Either those who are in nursery, reception, Y1 and Y6:

If your child is in a year group which is returning then they will join their new Class Bubble on some days and attend school and not the Key Worker Child Care Club and those days. However because Class Bubbles are not open every day your child can still attend the Club on the days when the Class isn't open. This will be Fridays for all and (for Nursery and Reception) either Monday or Tuesday or Wednesday or Thursday depending on the days their Class Bubble is in. This is because Nursery and Reception Bubbles will either be in Class for Monday and Tuesday **OR** Wednesday and Thursday.

Arrangements for each are different and if you have children in those year groups you should read the update letters which are all to be found here: www.bit.ly/SMIWSL. You should also watch the Welcome Back Video which was sent out via Parent Hub on 4th June.

Or those in another year group which is not due to return to school:

If your child is not in one of the returning year groups (regardless of whether they have attended the Key Worker Child Care Club before or not) you should notify us that they will be attending by completing the online form on our homepage. Once you have completed the form your child has a place in the Club for the days you have signed them up for. Please don't send them in if you have not signed them up. You do not have to give any other notice other than filling the online form in. The form is refreshed and updated every couple of weeks and you will receive a Parent Hub message to alert you.

With Christ in our hearts we grow in love to help others.

Our Key Worker Child Care Club is run by coaches from Kick London and children should wear home clothes – PE type. The club runs from 9am to 3pm and children should be sent in with a packed lunch, a sun hat and wearing sunscreen. Once you have signed up we will send you a mobile phone number so that you can contact the coaches.

From Monday children in the Club will also be supported by teachers in school. Miss Chalmers will work with infant children in the morning and Miss Sola with junior children in the afternoons.

The club will continue to run for the foreseeable future and will continue to open on Fridays.

Thank you for your continued support. St Mary: Pray for us

Yours sincerely

Tarley Mas

Head Teacher